
 

 

 

City Hall        February 1, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, February 1, 2021 at 6:59 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie, James Meyer and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Brad Kirk, Jason Connell and Scott Hammer. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the January 19, 2021 meeting as corrected was seconded by Christi 
McKenzie and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-FICA    $1,867.04 KP & F    $1,050.40 
 EFTPS-Fed WH        937.70 EMPower Retirement       380.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        457.55 KPERS      1,302.32 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,360.30 Harry Hammer III         24.94 
 Tracey Taylor         869.89 Lisa Stum     1,178.52 
 Michael Kirk      1,111.58 Randall Anderson       723.51 
 Ks Retailers Sales Tax        746.10 Douglas Schreiner       280.57 
 Mikey’s Bar & Grill          31.74 Trent Stanley     1,094.93 
 U.S. Post Office         123.90 Jacob Akin        124.06 
 Jason Connell         915.83 Kerry Dick        468.63 
 Tina Dick         445.39 AutoZone        436.17 
 Batteries Plus Bulbs          48.54 Atlantic Tactical        135.92 
 Century Business Technologies       151.43 Blake & Abby Davis           9.05 
 Office Depot           99.97 Taco Bell          10.55 
 CCMFOA of Kansas        100.00 AFLAC         634.88 
 Charis Kurth             2.79 Core & Main LP     2,313.82 
 CenturyLink         744.67 DeAnn Bussart          16.00 
 Kansas Gas Service        375.68 Ks Dept of Health & Environ 18,201.56 
 Galls LLC         253.91 Gilbert Zabala            9.09 
 Guard Sales Co., Inc.        212.20 Kansas Highway Patrol         48.00 
 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.           8.40 Ks Dept of Revenue-Water Fee      450.62 
 Lowe’s Business Account         90.51 MARC         717.00 
 Maurice Esguerro            9.07 Networks Plus          49.50 
 Rossville Water Service        271.20 Schulte Supply Inc       212.05 
 St Marys Computers & Printing         31.03 Sutherland          52.24 
 U.S. Post Office         950.00 Universal Chemical LLC       644.80 



 Victoria Utz             9.08 Doug’s Pharmacy         16.72 
 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept.    7,140.20 
 Total     50,259.01 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $50,259.01 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Alan Zlatnik joined meeting. 
 
Scott Hammer was present to request permission to host a two-mile fun color run to benefit Cody Lambotte on 
March 20. Run will use the same route used for tall corn festival run. Following discussion motion by Dan 
Glotzbach to allow run was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Council had discussion regarding proposal from beyond Baseball for changes to Campbell field. Mayor to 
schedule meeting with Titus Bond of Beyond Baseball to further review proposal.  
 
Mayor appointed Stanley Oyler as City Attorney. Motion by James Meyer to approve appointment was seconded 
by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Alan Streit as Municipal Court Judge. Motion by Trish Heim to approve appointment was 
seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Tami Eustice as City Treasurer. Motion by James Meyer to approve appointment was seconded 
by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Lisa Stum as City Clerk. Motion by Trish Heim to approve appointment was seconded by Christi 
McKenzie and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Tracey Taylor as Assistant City Clerk. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve appointment was 
seconded by James Meyer and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Jason Connell as Police Chief. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve appointment was seconded 
by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Jeffrey Overmyer as Zoning Enforcement Officer. Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve 
appointment was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Alan Zlatnik as Utility Superintendent. Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve appointment was 
seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Toby McCullough to oversee streets. Motion by James Meyer to approve appointment was 
seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Trish Heim to oversee ordinances. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve appointment was 
seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed James Meyer to oversee water and sewer. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve appointment 
was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Mayor appointed Christi McKenzie to oversee parks. Motion by Trish Heim to approve appointment was seconded 
by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor appointed Dan Glotzbach  as councilmember to oversee finance. Motion by James Meyer to approve 
appointment was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 



Motion by Toby McCullough to appoint James Meyer as council president was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried. 
 
Council discussed design for park restroom/storm shelter. Final report to be provided by BG Consultants. 
 
Council had discussion about changing main bank account to Flint Hills State Bank from US Bank as Rossville  
US Bank is still not reopened. No action was taken. 
 
Toby McCullough noted that Rossville Community Foundation would be interested in partnering with the City to 
upgrade the north and south City welcome signs. Following discussion council noted they would be open to idea 
of changes to signs. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he was working on plans for painting of water storage tank this 
year. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that there have been problems with grease in the Griswold Street lift 
station and that they were trying some new products in hopes of reducing problems and that he would be 
consulting with Kansas Rural Water representative about other ideas to reduce grease issues.  
 
Council discussed grass area around pool and rain garden at park. Utility department to address grass area at 
pool and are looking at some solutions to rain garden issues. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on increase in traffic citations issued and noted that a lot are registration 
violations due to confusion with COVID delays. Chief Connell also noted that several investigations were 
completed and that he was waiting on warmer weather to address some of the city code violations. Council also 
discussed completion of fence and sidewalk at Thederahn property. 
 
Council asked Chief Connell what his plans were to keep the police department within budget in 2021. Chief 
Connell reported on issues and plans. 
 
Assistant Clerk Tracey Taylor requested permission to attend remote Spring Court Clerk Conference at cost of 
$225.00. Motion by James Meyer to allow Taylor to attend was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Assistant Clerk Tracey Taylor reported on changes to City website. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
8:28pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


